B hPRT & Y

2025.8.25 SREFHIE=PZK BE #EH fok

2 FEDZY—MIfEFT

The summer holidays were extremely hot, but the second semester has finally begun.
We would like to express our sincere gratitude to all parents for your warm support in your
children's lives. The second semester is a particularly fulfilling time of the year for events
and learning activities. There are many opportunities for children to cooperate with each
other and experience their own growth, such as the choir competition, sports day, and Sano
San EXPO (cultural festival).
We ask for your continued understanding and cooperation so that the school and families
can work together to ensure that each child can learn with peace of mind and have a
fulfilling school life.,
About events in the second semester

This year, to prevent heatstroke, the choir competition will be held on Thursday,

September 25th for preliminary rounds, Friday, September 26th for the final round,

and Friday, October 24th for the athletic meet. The Sano San EXPO (cultural
festival) will be held on the Saturday school days of November 21st (Friday) and
22nd (Saturday). Parents are also invited to attend on Saturday, November 22nd.
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We held a peace study session on
Saturday, August 9th. Members of the third-year Peace Study Executive
Committee gave presentations on what they learned on their school trip to
Okinawa.We are a generation that has never experienced war. However, from
past history and current world events, we have learned that "war destroys
people's lives, their hearts, their livelihoods, everything." Now, 80 years after the
war, what we need to convey is,"The Importance of Peace"l think so. And,"War
only brings tragedy to any country."For the sake of the future, I want to live my
life without forgetting the value of peace that I have learned from the past.
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CR— -Wednesday, August 6th, teachers from kindergartens, elementary schools, and

1 high schools in the Third Junior High School district gathered for a training

' on. A total of about 80 people participated, and this year's theme was "Today's

¥ srsations will change tomorrow - creating a safe group through connection time,"

combining explanations and demonstrations. At the staff networking event, they spoke
about "what they are working hard to do in order to create the kind of children they
want to be."

[Once the school name is decided...]

It was extremely rewarding to learn about the challenges faced by each age group
through conversations with teachers from various schools. This was a good
opportunity to connect with the image of children we aim to create over the next 15
years and get teachers in the Third Junior High School district to work in the same
direction. We hope that the school name we have been soliciting will be decided and
that this will serve as an opportunity for the Third sk

Junior High School district to educate in the same | ' Lrw
direction. » :l*!l’& RBMETS

[The skills we need at Third Junior High School
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During the first semester, the Student Council R (FE————

held a "School-wide Online Meeting" where they | wemps, . 2T | snenonenu.caneanss
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collected the opinions necessary for our Junior Pepere— T
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High School and had the teacher in charge
summarize them. These have also been posted on | ms#ssn B
the staircases of each floor, so let's raise o
awarenessd Cherish the three powers!!
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